
 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

What an exciting week it has been! We all enjoyed playing in the snow on Tuesday - there were 
some very impressive snowmen created!  

This afternoon, I met with the school council to discuss ways in which we can make children's 
birthdays special when they land on a school day. I will be sharing these ideas in Monday's 
assembly. Their next task is to discuss ideas for a new school motto with their classes. We are 
looking to create a short and snappy strapline that sums up our school and it's ethos. Children and 
staff are going to be working hard to come up with some suggestions and I look forward to sharing 
a shortlist with you in a couple of week's time, so that you can help to vote for your favourite. If 
you have any ideas, please feel free to send them in. 

Next half term, Gina, our school cook and her team have planned some special meals for the 
children to enjoy. The first one will be a Mothers' Day Meal, with grown ups being invited to join 
their children at lunchtime for a delicious roast dinner. Please see further details at the end of this 
letter and book via ScoPay if you would like to join us. 

Please note the change to the date of  the Valentine's Disco which clashed with the choir's trip to 
Manchester for the Young Voices Concert. 

Have a great weekend 

Mrs S Price 
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WHO WANTS TO BUILD A SNOWMAN !!! 

A few photos from the recent snow 



CELEBRATIONS & OTHER NEWS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECEPTION Eddie Joshua R 

YEAR 1 Oliver Aiden 

YEAR 2 Jude Eliza  

YEAR 3 Joshua S Sara 

YEAR 4 Sofia Oliver 

YEAR 5 Roxy Max 

YEAR 6 Matthew Jacob 

THIS WEEKS ACHIEVEMENTS 

Focus Value of the term 

Our focus value is determination— we show determination when 
things get tough 

 

Useful  Information 
Eden Hair Salon in Chorley will be offering  free dry haircuts for primary and secondary school 
children who are in receipt of Universal Credit or who are experiencing financial difficulty.   
Everyone deserves a haircut. Especially children in tough times. Hair must be fresh and clean 
and free of knots.  Contact the salon for more information on this.  



 

Buckshaw Primary School 

Addressing School Absence 
 

Introduction 

Our attendance rate is currently 93.59, compared with Lancashire and National averages which are 96%.  
Schools are measured on their attendance figures as well as their attainment and test results.  So when we 
do not achieve certain percentages the attendance consultants, DfE and OfSTED expect to see improve-
ments. Please take the time to read the following information and help us to continue to improve. 

We have two main areas that we need to improve: 

Firstly we need to reduce the number of days that children take off for illness as this is way above national 
averages. 

Secondly we need to be much stricter about taking leave in term time, in line with the new legislation. 

Reducing Illness Days 

• When a child has a day off we must be notified by a parent or carer as to why.  This can be a tele-
phone call or a notification via the app.  A child returning to school after an absence will be marked as 
unauthorised absence until we receive a valid explanation. 

• If your child is saying they do not feel well and you are unsure about whether it warrants a day off 
please send them to school.  If they are truly ill we will ring you. 

• If your child has to have a medical or dental appointment in school time please do your best to have 
it after 2pm and then your child can have their registration mark for the afternoon before you pick 
them up. If it needs to be a morning appointment please try and bring them to school first to get 
their mark and then return them to school afterwards.  You will also need to provide proof of the ap-
pointment. 

Please be aware that if your child arrives after 9.30 am  (when the registers close) this will be marked as an 
unauthorised absence. 

'Leave' in school time 

If you need to request 'leave' in term time there has to be exceptional reasons as to why the leave needs to 
be taken.  The school will not be able to grant permission if the reason is cost as it is the same for everyone.  
Please do not book a holiday and then ask permission. 

For leave to be considered your child’s attendance needs to be 96%  or more. 

 

THERE ARE ONLY 190 SCHOOL DAYS EACH YEAR, THAT MEANS 175 DAYS NOT AT 
SCHOOL FOR SHOPPING AND 

HOLIDAYS 

 



What is school doing? 

 Monitoring of late arrivals  

 Contacting parents when a child is absent without notifcation 

 Tightening up on authorising leave in term time  

 Undertake internal monitoring of all absences  

 Sending ‘traffic light letters’ to all parents termly 

 

Did you know that being 15 minutes late each day is the same as 
missing two weeks of school during an academic year? 

 

Even just being five minutes late adds up to three days absence 
over the year. 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY     

Friday 2nd February  Author visit for KS2 1.30-2.30pm 

Tuesday 6th February Valentine's Disco 

KS1—4.00pm—5.00pm 

KS2—5.30pm—6.30pm  

Wednesday 7th February Young Voices Choir to Manchester 

Friday 9th February  Visit from Sir Lindsay Hoyle, Speaker of the House 

Tuesday 20th February 4.00pm—7.30pm Parents' Evening 

Wednesday 21st February  3.30-5.30pm Parents' Evening 

Wednesday 6th March  Mother's Day lunch—details to follow 

Thursday 7th March  World Book Day - Dress up as your favourite character and enjoy a themed 
meal at lunchtime 

Thursday 14th March  Y5 Bikeability 

Friday 15th March  Non-uniform day — for chocolate donations 

Y5 Bikeability 

Thursday 21st March  6.00pm Family chocolate bingo   

Saturday 23rd March  Cross Country Competition and Family Fun Run in Astley Park 

Tuesday 26th March  Parents reading session with Caroline Yabantu 

Wednesday 27th March Easter themed lunch 

  







 
















